SOUTH WOOTTON PARISH COUNCIL
Happy New Year to all our readers, lets hope 2021 brings some normality back into our lives, visits to friends and family, holidays and that much looked forward to cup of tea with a friend that perhaps you haven’t been able to see for a long while. 
As we start the New Year, this seems a good time to say a big thank you to all those people who have helped not only during these difficult times that we have all experienced, but to those people that offer their time to help continually, thanks to all our Parish Councillors, who give their time and experience freely, thanks to the South Wootton in Bloom Team, who keep the village looking so lovely, thanks to Nolan and Stella Mills for everything they do around the Parish and all those people who help in different ways, litter picking, odd jobs etc.
For the Parish Council January is always a busy time, we have to set our budgets for the forthcoming financial year. The past year has been tight as our income has been reduced due to partial closure of the Village Hall, since the schools went back, the South Wootton Pre-School have had exclusivity of the Village Hall, but this has meant that all our other users have not had access. It looks likely that this situation will remain the same until the end of March. When looking at our budgets, we will do our best to keep spending under tight control.
I know the dates of all our Parish Council Meetings are available on our website https://southwootton.norfolkparishes.gov.uk and in the Noticeboards, but I thought I would list the full Parish Council Meeting dates for your information, these meetings all commence at 7pm and currently we use the Outlook Teams platform, if you would like to join us, please give me a call and I can arrange to send you the link. Hopefully in a few months’ time we will be back to normal meetings in the Parish Office Meeting Room.
January 12th 2021


July 13th 2021



February 9th 2021


September 14th 2021

March 9th 2021


October 12th 2021




April 13th 2021



November 9th 2021

April 16th - Parish Assembly 

December 14th 2021

May 11th 2021

June 8th 2021

Last week the Borough Council granted Planning Permission for our Parish Office extension.  All being well, in the New Year the project will proceed, and we will be able to provide a much larger Community space for different groups and organisations to hold their meetings, as well as having a larger space for our own Parish Council Meetings. We are hoping that the office will be able to remain open during the build, with as little disruption as possible to residents.
Unfortunately, the office is still not physically open to the public, but we are here answering your emails and taking your telephone calls.  Parish Council Meetings continue to take place virtually and I think this method of holding meetings will stay for some time. Remember, Agendas and Notices are on the website and in the Parish Notice Boards informing everyone what to do if they have something they would like to put to the Council or if they would like to join in. 
Tracey Cornwell (Parish Clerk)
    KL 671692

e-mail :info@southwoottonpc.co.uk
Quality Parish Council
